
San Francisco’s November 5, 2024 Election

Question: Who is eligible to vote in San Francisco?
Answer: To vote in an election, you must first register to vote! You can register if you meet all of the
following requirements. You are:

● a U.S. citizen
○ Some non-citizens may be eligible to vote for school board races but must fill out a different

registration form at www.sf.gov/information/ncv-registration-forms.
● 18 years or older on Election Day;
● not currently serving a state or federal prison term for the conviction of a felony
● not found by a court to be “mentally incompetent.”

Question: How do I register to vote?
Answer: You have options. You can register online or by filling out a form available at many public
locations before October 21, 2024.
After that, you can register at City Hall.
On Election Day, you can register at a poll site or City Hall. The poll site closest to Chinatown is the lobby
of CCSF - Chinatown/North Beach Center (808 Kearny St).

Question: I moved after I registered to vote. Do I need to re-register?
Answer: Yes, you must re-register whether you moved within San Francisco or from elsewhere.

Question: Is it true that everyone who is registered to vote gets a ballot in the mail?
Answer:

- Yes, if you are registered by October 21, 2024, the SF Department of Elections will send you a
ballot in the mail.

- If you register to vote after October 21, 2024, you must go to your designated polling place or to
City Hall to get your ballot and vote. You will receive information from the SF Department of
Elections after you register.

Question: I got my ballot in the mail. How do I vote?
Answer: You have 3 options: by mail, using a secure drop box, or in-person. Please see back for details
on how to vote.

Question: What if I don’t get a ballot in the mail or if I run into problems while voting?
Answer: You can call the SF Department of Elections to request another ballot or to answer your
questions about voting. At the poll site, you can ask poll workers for help.

English: 415-554-4375
中文: 415-554-4367
Español: 415-554-4366
Filipino: 415-554-4310

If you do not receive a ballot before November 5, you can still vote by either going to your polling place or
City Hall.

Question: Can I vote in a language other than English?
Answer: In San Francisco, ballots are available in Chinese, Spanish, and Tagalog. Sample reference
ballots are available in Vietnamese, Korean, Japanese, Thai, and Burmese.

The information provided is solely for educational purposes and does not indicate an endorsement of a
candidate for public office or specific legislation.
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